
 
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 

 
10th November 2023 

Dear parents and carers, 

Thank you to those of you who were able to make it to the meeting on Thursday to discuss parking, dangerous 

driving and idling around the school.  It was a very productive meeting and there were some fantastic ideas 

shared which I will collate and send out to you next week.  Particular thanks to Councillor James Royston who 

attended the meeting and was able to update us on the council’s consideration for a school street at Torridon.  

Further details about the council plans will be made available in the coming weeks.   

We were lucky enough to have Maroon Town visit us this week with some fantastic workshops to celebrate the 

end of Black History Month.  The children (and adults) had great fun joining in with the singing and dancing 

whilst also learning about Jamaican history and culture.  I was particularly proud to receive the following 

email from them: 

‘Over the past month we have been into many primary schools, in different parts of London …… and while they are 

all fantastic places - committed teachers and support staff and delightful young people, Torridon really does have 

something very special. Not easy to describe, but if I have to, there is simply a beautiful atmosphere emanating 

from the children and the staff. Not just very well behaved children but still with a freedom to express themselves.’ 

Thank you to Ada (History lead) for organising the events.   

Next week, we start our Anti-Bullying week with Odd Socks Day on Monday to celebrate diversity and 

difference.  There will be lots of activities to support children with understanding how to keep themselves safe 

and to take a stand against any type of unkind behaviour, including online bullying.  On Friday, we will be 

raising money for Children in Need.  Children will be invited to wear something spotty or their own clothes for 

a small donation.   

Thank you to Emily and our wonderful Green Team who braved the elements last weekend to help with 

planting, weeding, trimming and tidying.  Your help is very much appreciated!  

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes  

Manda George   

Headteacher 
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Happy Diwali 
 

 
 

For everyone who is celebrating Diwali this weekend, 
we hope you have a wonderful time with friends and 
family! 
 
 
 
 

 

Odd Socks Day – Monday 13th November 
 

 
Next week, we will be celebrating Anti-
bullying week. We're going to kick start the 
week on Monday with Odd Socks Day. 
We'll be doing lots of activities in school to 

develop the children's understanding of anti-

bullying.  

 

Children in Need – Friday 17th November  
We'll be doing lots of activities in school to develop the children's understanding 

of anti-bullying. We'll end the week with Children in Need on Friday 

17th November. Remember to get  spotacular for our non-uniform day. 

 
 

Challenge Greenhouse 
Thank you to all who have donated 

their empty 2 litre plastic bottles this 

week-so far, we have collected 56! 

Only 1444 to go!! 
 



Parent and Carer Meetings + Workshops 
We are pleased to share the dates of further upcoming parent and carer meetings and 
workshops. This half term, there will be sessions on statutory assessments: Y1 phonics, Y4 
multiplication tables check and Y6 SATs. Next half term, you are invited to attend reading 
workshops to learn more about how we teach reading at Torridon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pass it on Torridon! – Friday 17th November 
 

Friends of Torridon PTA will be running a uniform & book sale in 

the playground at pick-up on Friday 17th November.  

** PTA are making a call for donations of any used school 

clothes and books which can be passed on to other families**  

If your little one is not so little anymore and last year’s uniform 

no longer fits, please pass it on!  Likewise, if you have a couple of 

books in good condition that you would like someone else to enjoy, pass them on! 

Donations can be left with the office team. On the day we will also have a drop off point for 

local food bank donations. Please only bring food ON THE DAY.  

 

Autumn 2  Spring 1  

  9.00 on Tuesday 
16th January  

Y1 and Y2 
Reading  

5.00 on Thursday 
16th November  

Y6 SATs  9.00 on Tuesday 
23rd January  

Y3 and Y4 
Reading  

5.00 on Thursday 
23rd November  

Y1 Phonics 
Screening Check  

9.00 on Tuesday 
30th January  

Y5 and Y6 
Reading  

    



Gardening Day 
Huge thanks to the 10 parents who came out for the Gardening Day last Saturday. Over 150 

bulbs were planted - keep an eye out for all the lovely flowers come spring! - the nursery mud 

kitchen was greatly expanded, trees were trimmed, garden beds weeded - and three new trees 

and a variety of other plants were put in. Brilliant effort all round. And the children had great 

fun in the playground, mud kitchen and woodland areas, whilst lending a hand with the 

gardening.  

There will be another session in the new year, so please stay tuned. The Green Team is always 

looking for new helpers - no experience necessary! 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

Passwords 
 

If you are sending a new or different adult to collect 

your child, please let us know by email and provide us 

with a password which can be shared with the class 

teacher.  The teacher will ask for the password from the 

adult who is collecting.  This is to make sure we are 

keeping children safe and only allowing them to go 

home with friends, relatives and other known adults. 

Thank you 

 



Tea Towel Fundraiser – Parent Pay 

 

 



Nursery – Library Visit 
 

This week we went on our first trip to the library. We joined in with the songs and we 
listened to a Diwali story. Finally, we looked at library books with our friends and the 
adults. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



Maroon Town  Workshops 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery and Reception had such fun, singing and dancing and learning all about Jamaica.  

Thank you Maroon Town – we had a lovely time! 

 

 

Resource Base – Green Pathway 
Green Pathway this week have made fantastic space rockets, they 

have also been working hard to write their own instructions so that 

everyone can join in with  the fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 – Environmental Posters 
This week, Year 1 learned about the true problem of climate change. We read that plastic 

rubbish and discarded balloons harm real creatures like polar bears, puffin birds and whales. 

We created posters to inform others about the terrible effects of environmental damage and 

what actions we can take to save our planet.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 2 – Report Writing  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 - Geography 
 

After Year 3’s trip to the River Ravensbourne, we 

were inspired to make our very own rivers out of 

playdough! Can you spot these features in our 

rivers: the source, tributary, meander and mouth?  

       

 

 

 

 

 

This week, Year 2 had lots of fun exploring 
the features of non-fiction reports. We 
discussed how the information is laid out 
for the reader to access easily and how the 
presentation is crucial to draw the reader 
in! After our discussion we worked in 
groups to identify the:  

• Title  
• Heading  
• Subheading  
• Caption  
• Picture   
• Did you know box  

Now we have a good idea of what makes a 
good non-fiction report and were very 
excited to write our own!   
 



 Year 4 - Diary Writing  
 
Matthew Henson’s Story told by Year 4. 

This week, year 4 have produced some outstanding writing.  They have been through the 
whole process of planning, drafting, editing and improving and then publishing a final copy.   
They have produced wonderful diary entries based on the exciting life of explorer, Matthew 
Henson, who discovered the North Pole, alongside Robert Peary.  The children have been 
inspired by his story which is told by Catherine Johnson in this term’s text, ‘Race to the Frozen 
North.’ 

We have been so impressed by their ambitious vocabulary choices, improved handwriting and eagerness to try out 
the new sentence structures that they have heard in their reading lessons. 

       Planning                                   Drafting                                                Publishing  

Year 5 – Persuasive Writing  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, we have been planning a persuasive text.  We have researched different holiday 

destinations and have used the information to write a persuasive leaflet.  

 



Year 6 Poetry 

 

SEND NEWS 
 

For parents and carers of children with Special 

Educational Needs and Disabilities. 

See the latest news bulletin here:   

https://mailchi.mp/lewishamparentcarer/november-send-and-health-news-bulletin 

 

In Year 6, we have been creating our poems for Remembrance Day. We read ‘In 
Flanders Fields’ by John McCrae. Then, we thought of our own ideas for our poems. We 
described the blood-shed on the battle grounds and how we remember people who have 
fought in the war. We referred to the red poppy which symbolises the blood that is shed 

during battle. We also enjoyed presenting our poems during assembly. 

 



Forest School News 
 

This week has been all about planting our Spring Bulbs! 

The children have planted at least one bulb each to add amazing colour to our woodland area 

next Spring! 

 

The children also created natural Rangoli patterns to celebrate Diwali. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Club collected leaves and made their own leaf lanterns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Stars Of The Week  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT Lakeivia  For always trying her best and being kind to her friends. Well done, Lakeivia! 😊   

Nursery AM Kimora  For being very helpful at tidy up time and playing nicely with her friends. Well 

done, Kimora! 😊   

Nursery PM Ezra For being more confident when speaking to his friends and the adults in Nursery. 

Well done, Ezra! 😊   

Blue Class Saint  For making a great effort to practise writing his name every morning, getting 
better and better at his pencil control. Well done Saint!  

Red Class Taliya  For always trying her best with a cheerful and positive attitude! Taliya is a role 

model to her peers, well done! 😊   
Yellow Class Kylah  For always being kind and helpful to others. Well done!  

1M Maeve  For trying her best in all lessons and being a role model to others. She is always 

ready to learn and shares her ideas with her peers. Well done! 😊   

1N Daisy  For being so enthusiastic about school and her learning. It’s lovely to hear that 

she’s enjoying it so much and we’re proud of her for doing her best. 😊   

1W Lucia  For creating a fantastic poster encouraging the world to protect our planet. She is 
always trying to do her best learning in the classroom. Keep up the excellent effort!  

2S Jos  For his fantastic effort when writing his non-fiction report all about meerkats. Keep 

up the fantastic learning Jos 😊   

2SW Flo  For her enthusiasm in lessons and fantastic independent learning! Well done Flo! 

😊   
2V  Logan  For completing his writing task on the laptop. Well done Logan 😊   

3A  Sara  For amazing learning about rivers. Well done for producing your very own 
playdough river!  

3G  Baybee  For using adventurous adjectives in her learning. Keep it up! 😊   

3S  Fred  For developing the style and presentation of his handwriting.  

4A  Miracle  For your amazing independent learning in reading this week. Well done!  

4L  Tracy  For having a great attitude to learning and making good progress in swimming  

4S  Gursewakpal  For being a fantastic role model to his peers by his hard-working attitude, 
punctuality, polite nature and his commitment to improvement.  

5C  Naoki  For identifying some of the features of a persuasive text and has included some of 
them in his leaflet! Well done.  

5L  Meyshia  For trying hard in your maths group and participating! Well done!  

5S Oshie For his expectational leaflet in writing which was a showcase   
 of persuasive writing and informative content. His meticulous attention to detail in 
his presentation set a great example to the class. Well done!  

6A Zainab For being an excellent role model for the school community, who takes a lot of 
pride in her presentation. This week, she has put a lot of thought into her diary 
entry. Really Proud!  

6C Eliza For being an excellent role model to our class community. You always listen 
carefully and try your best in all lessons – well done!  

6L Pedro For hard work and determination in his learning. Pedro has specifically made 
improvements within his reading comprehension and how he approaches inference 
questions. Well done!  

RB Blue Dalrekay Dalrekay for improved participation and focus during reading and writing.  

RB Green  Gabriel Gabriel for improved listening and participation in carpet sessions and good 
problem-solving skills with maths puzzles.   



Dates For Your Diary  
Saturday 11th November 9.00 Boys Football Match 
Week Beginning 13th November Anti-Bullying Week 
Monday 13th November Odd Socks Day to launch anti-bullying week 
Tuesday 14th November Korky Paul – author visit 
Wednesday 15th November Unity trip to Royal Opera House to see Ballet Black rehearsal 
Thursday 16th November  5.00 Meeting for Year 6 parents and carers – KS2 SATs 
Friday 17th November Children in Need – non uniform day.  Wear something spotty! 

3.15 Pass It On Torridon! – Uniform and Book Sale 
Saturday 18th November 9.00 Girls Football Match 
Week beginning 20th November Road Safety Week 
Monday 20th November Year 4 trip to the Barbican – London Symphony Orchestra 
Tuesday 21st November Year 2 trip to London Zoo 

2.00 String Ensemble performance at St Andrew’s Christmas Tree Festival 

Thursday 23rd November 
PTA Non Uniform Day 
5.00 meeting for Y1 parents and carers – Phonics Screening Check 

Friday 24th November  INSET DAY 
Saturday 25th November 9.00 Boys Football Match 
Week beginning 27th November Disability awareness week 
Saturday 2nd December  9.00 Girls Football Match 
Week beginning 4th December Whole school assessment week 

Tuesday 5th December  
Resource Base trip – Bowling Festival 
Whole school art exhibition (PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 3 Create and Dance Digital Celebration – Royal Opera House 
live streaming event.  
Whole school art exhibition (PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Thursday 7th December  School Disco (PTA event) 
Saturday 9th December  9.00 Boys Football Match 
Monday 11th December Y3/4 Athletics Tournament  
Tuesday 12th December Year 4 to National Maritime Museum 

Wednesday 13th  December  
Nursery and Reception Christmas Performance 
Y5/6 Athletics Tournament 

Thursday 14th December 9.00 Year 1 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 2 Christmas assembly 

Friday 15th  December 9.00 Year 3 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 4 Christmas assembly 

Monday 18th December 9.00 Year 5 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 6 Christmas assembly 

Tuesday 19th December  Christmas jumper day 
Christmas Lunch 

Wednesday 20th December  Last day of term – 2pm finish 
Thursday 21st December to Friday 5th 
January 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

Monday 8th January  First day of spring term 
 

 

 

 



Weekly Attendance  
 

 
 
 

Well done to all the classes who won for the highest attendance! 
 
 

Punctuality Matters 
Unfortunately, there were mulitple occasions this week when children arrived late to school. 

Being on time for school helps children to have a positive start to the day and ensures they do 

not miss any learning. Please remember that gates close at 8.55am. For our children to achieve 

their potential, it is essential that they are in school on time every day. 

 Number of Late Children 
Monday 14 
Tuesday 18 
Wednesday 25 
Thursday 30 
Friday 29 

 

Thank you for your support in ensuring your child is on time every day. 

 

PTA Non Uniform Day – Thursday 23rd November 
Suggested donation: £1 

Bring cash to school or donate online 

10% of all funds raised go to the local food bank. 

 

 
 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 95%  3A 97%  5C 93%  
1N 89%  3G 91%  5L 94%  
1W 95%  3S 99% 

 

5S 94%  

2S 100% 

 

4A 97%  6A 94%  

2SW 97%  4L 95%  6C 95%  
2V 96%  4S 96%  6L 96% 

 

https://www.paypal.com/gb/fundraiser/charity/3180589


NHS Flu Vaccintion 



Christmas Events 

 

 
 



      Foster for Lewisham  
  

  



 

Online Safety  


